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Mass. pays for union clout
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Charles Chieppo

Countless Massachusetts voters shake their heads at what they see on Beacon Hill. Those few masochistic souls interested in understanding the dysfunction should check out a recent report from the commonwealth’s Office of Campaign and Political Finance.

According to “Campaign Activities by Political Action Committees in Massachusetts 2011 & 2012,” 18 of the 20 political action committees that gave the most to candidates for state and county offices during the last election cycle were labor organizations, up from 17 of 20 during the previous cycle.

Their investment generates handsome returns.

Gov. Deval Patrick put an end to the requirement that only off-duty police officers could serve as flaggers on road construction projects, but the savings have been minuscule. The reason is simple: In a bow to labor, the administration categorizes civilian flaggers as construction workers, which means they fall under prevailing wage laws that prevent cities and towns from paying flaggers the kind of wages they make in every other state.

A recent Pioneer Institute study (full disclosure: I am affiliated with Pioneer as a senior fellow) by former Massachusetts Inspector General Greg Sullivan found that the MBTA pays more for bus maintenance than all but one of the nation’s 29 largest transit agencies.

The T spends more than twice as much as Minnea-polis-St. Paul Metro Transit, a bus system with almost identical characteristics, but suffers three times more major mechanical system failures.

One reason for the high costs is that T workers enjoy a taxpayer-funded monopoly. Thanks to the nation’s most restrictive anti-privatization law, state managers must overcome virtually insurmountable obstacles before contracting out any service currently delivered by state employees. As a result, few privatizations have even been attempted during the two decades since organized labor pushed the law through over then-Gov. Bill Weld’s veto.

At the end of a lengthy 2004 committee process aimed at reforming state public construction laws, the commission’s labor representatives changed the wording of the commonwealth’s independent contractor law without the approval of other committee members. Since then, unions have successfully fended off attempts to revert back to the agreed upon language.

The resulting law is far more restrictive than the federal law and its counterparts in other states, forcing small businesses to choose between being slapped with harsh penalties and taking on the expense of hiring employees to perform work that would be done by independent contractors anywhere else.

The law is one reason why, while the United States has over one-fifth more jobs than it did in the early 1990s, the number of new jobs generated in Massachusetts during that time has been anemic. A recent study found that the independent contractor law suppresses the creation of more than 43,000 jobs each year.

Organized labor’s behavior is no worse than that of any interest group that amasses too much political power. But in Massachusetts, unions are the 1 percenters, and the Office of Campaign and Political Finance’s new report explains why.
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